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At the Monthly Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 25 March 2014 at 7.00 pm there were present:

Councillors

Mrs
S Merrikin (Mayor) 



Mr 
P Kay (Deputy Mayor) 

Mr 
S Cox 

Mr
C Elsmore

Mrs 
E Elsmore 

Mrs
J Morgan

Mr 
G Prosser

Mr 
N Penny
Mr 
I Baird

Also present Mr Walt Williams and a member of the press.

Public Forum

Mr Williams asked if Dennis Martin and he could meet with the Council to discuss the drainage problem at both Owen Farm and Angel Vale developments. They agreed to meet at the next planning meeting on 8 April at 6pm

The Public Forum closed at 7.03

232. Apologies 
Apologies were received from Cllrs Holloway, Atherley, C Morgan, Drury and County & District Councillor Paul McMahon.
233. Declarations of Interest 

Cllr Penny declared a peculiarly interest in item 238.  
234. To allow dispensation requests 

Cllr Penny received a dispensation in item 238.  

235. To approve the minutes of 25 February 2014
The Minutes of the meeting held on 25 February were noted and it was proposed that they be approved.



Proposed: Cllr Penny 

Seconded:
Cllr C Elsmore  
On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.
236. To raise matters from the meeting 25 February 2014 
Acting Inspector Rachel Lynch Warden has replied that the correspondence regarding police charges for security at community events using the Matrix, it is still in place; the letter has been emailed to Cllrs.  The Police Commissioner and Santander have as yet not replied. Cllr Kay reported that the CSP will help with speed cameras for Lark Rise.
237. To hear report from the Police 

PC Dix was unable to attend and no report was forwarded prior to the meeting. 
238. To agree payments (see attached) 
Cllr Penny left the room when the MIS payment was agreed.
The other payments for March 2014 were noted and agreed.
239. To agree petty cash payments (see attached)   
The Petty cash payments for March 2014 were noted and agreed.
240. To note the monthly budget figures (see attached)

The monthly budget figures for March 2014 were noted and agreed. 
241. To note the recommendations of the Highway Committee
Item 6: Cllr Kay reported that the Road Safety Partnership had more resources available to them with regard to speed limit control.  He is currently in the process of organising some speed cameras to be used on The Gorse by Lark Rise.  
Item 14: A possible Taxi Rank in town has progressed as FoDDC are in agreement with this.
It was proposed the recommendations be accepted. 



Proposed: Cllr S Merrikin 

Seconded:
Cllr N Penny
On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.

242. To agree the recommendations of the Events & Marketing Committee 
The Clerk had a met with Cllr Penny on costings for item 6. The budget will not be as much as the last re-enactment event. 

Items 1 – 9 and 11 - 14 were taken together
It was proposed the recommendations be accepted. 

Proposed: Cllr Kay

Seconded:
Cllr C Elsmore
On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.

Cllr Penny left the room for item 10.

It was proposed the recommendation be accepted. 

Proposed: Cllr Merrikin

Seconded:
Cllr Kay

On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.

243. To agree the recommendations of the Finance and Office Committee

Item 7: The Clerk will contact the alarm company with regard to stored numbers needed in event of the alarm going off. 
Item 8: The Circus Starr grant application to be looked at again in further detail at the next Finance and Office Committee meeting.

It was proposed the recommendations be accepted. 

Proposed: Cllr Penny

Seconded:
Cllr J Morgan
On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.
244. To agree the recommendations of the Amenities committee

Item 6 Cllr Elsmore reported that FoDDC are in agreement with the provision of the youth shelter.  
It was proposed that all other recommendations be accepted. 

Proposed: Cllr Kay

Seconded:
Cllr J Morgan

On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.

245. To note the decisions of the Planning Committee

The decisions were noted
246. To note the report of the NDP Steering Group
The report was noted 

247. To note the Clerks Report

The Clerk is requested to contact the contractor to take down the Christmas Lights and to bill the Town Council.  The Clerk has had prices for the bus shelter repair at Broadwell and suggests for longevity that a metal criss cross board is inserted.

The Clerks report was noted
248. To note reports from Members (for information only)

The Mayor attended: 
17  March
Coral Evensong - Newland Church
26  March
Mock Trials at FoDDC
Cllr Kay  

12  March
Community Safety Partnership 

18  March
Roger Garbet FoDDC re CCTV
18  March
Meeting with Ursells

26  March
Mock Trials at FoDDC
Cllr Kay reported that Street Pastors would be coming to Coleford on a Friday and Saturday night in the near future.  
Cllr N Penny

6  March
Meeting with Amanda Smith – Forest Activities Festival

Cllr Baird

18  March
Meeting with Ursells

18  March
Meeting with Lakers & Berryhill Primary School teachers re WW1 Commemoration
22  March 
NDP Workshop  
Cllr C Elsmore

28  Feb
WW1 at the Library

3    March
Broadwell Memorial Hall
18  March
Meeting with Ursells
20  March
Halls Charity

22  March
NDP Workshop

24   March 
Coleford Area Partnership

Cllr Elsmore stated that the Halls Charity would welcome applications for funding. 

Cllr E Elsmore

4   March 
Area Health Forum

The forum had a presentation from the Sensory Department, re problems and provisions.  
249. To note reports from District and County Councillors (for information only)

Cllr C Elsmore 

27  Feb
FoDDC Budget Meeting

3    March
Environment & Security
6    March
Strategic Security
10  March
Planning & Policy Support

11  March
Planning – Tufthorn & Christchurch
13  March
Cabinet Meeting

20  March 
Audit Committee 

250. To note correspondence (for information only) see attached  

Correspondence was noted.   
In Committee

251. To finalise the arrangements for the computer system
The Clerk stated that the computers would be installed on the 31st March and was just awaiting confirmation as agreed at the Finance and Office meeting that two of the fans in the CCTV cabinet would be disabled.
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